Synopsis of:
Tipton County Drainage Board: 

Tuesday, May 30, 2017 at 12:30 pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Manier, Jim Mullins, Gerald Shuck, Jason Henderson, Heather Terry
OTHERS PRESENT: Leon Ratcliff, Janet Stacy, Vicky Boyd
CALL MEETING TO ORDER: President Jim Mullins called the meeting to order.

There were no modifications to the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Gerald Shuck made a motion to accept the April 17, 2017 meeting minutes as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  Shanty Creek: Shanty Creek is in need of maintenance.  Jason presented the board with Indiana Code 36-9-27-42 which is about a boards ability to increase an assessment one time by up to 25% with no notice to effected owners if the percentage of benefit is not different than originally determined. There was a hearing for Shanty Creek in 2010 to establish a maintenance fund.  In May 2011, this watershed started being collected at 2.75 acre for agriculture/residential, and $20 acre for commercial, with a $25 minimum.  Jason is asking the board to increase this assessment by 25%.  This would show up on the 2018 tax statements.  The fund currently has $53,362.94, without spring funding.  The office has solicited bids for tree removal for $59,525.00 and that will occur this year.  This increase will allow maintenance in a more complete and timely manner.  Mr. Leon Ratcliff made a detailed presentation to the board in favor of this project.  He owns 270 acres in the Shanty watershed. He also asked the board to bring Morris Drain and Collier Drain, or other applicable drains, into the assessment equation, as they drain to Shanty.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to increase the Shanty Creek maintenance assessment by the 25% as requested.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion, the motion passed. Gerald Shuck made a motion to authorize Surveyor Jason Henderson to set a future date for a public hearing in order to bring necessary tributary watersheds into the Shanty Creek assessment fund. Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion, the motion passed.
Doris Davis / Cicero Heights: This tile has drainage issues and has had for some time.  It is a large tile that bisects a residential subdivision.  Jason presented the board with pictures of root balls in this tile, that the county highway was instrumental in removing .  He explained the problems that trees cause to drainage and septics, and the need to utilize our easement.  This tile does take on lot of water.  Jason is going to contact the landowners and execute our right to the easement and will remove all of the trees along the tile.  The letter will be sensitive and give the property owners ample time to remove any necessities. This will be done at the cost of the drain fund. Replacement of any sentimental trees or objects will be at the property owners expense. 
OLD BUSINESS: JM Bennett Update:  Secretary Heather Terry stated the office has received the final bill from H&M Farm Drainage, but have not paid it.  Jason needs to do a site visit and meet with Steve Miller from H&M to verify all of the connections and the completion of the job.  
Hutcherson / Joint Board:  The ditch is in the northeast corner of the county. Jason had a meeting with the attorney to make sure of the procedure for this joint board and notifications.  Jason would like this process to be completed by the end of 2017, noting that the joint board may or may not be voted successfully.  The public hearing, late summer or early fall, will determine the outcome. If the watershed is accomplished, the board would reside in Tipton County.
SURVEYOR REPORT: Jason reported he attended a successful conference.  Also, that the Advisory Council met for the first time and the meeting went well. The Ad Council meets again in July.
INDOT Structure:  Jason presented the board with an official timeline from INDOT about the new structure on 28 near 500W.  Jason reiterated the board’s decision to not expend any of our funds until the state is done with their portion.
County Drainage and Subdivision Control Ordinance.  The Tipton County Planning Board took on revisions to the county drainage ordinance and the subdivision control ordinance. This process updated both of these ordinances.  This was voted favorable in a public hearing by the planning board and sent to the commissioners for their vote.  These standards will all be housed in the surveyor’s office. Jason stated that this would bring the Big Cicero Creek standards and the Tipton County Drainage standards into alignment.  He also noted this does not effect agricultural land and does not effect single lot residential property.  Mark Manier asked about the effect on single commercial property.  Jason stated no effect on commercial property if disturbing less than one acre or if preexisting.  
CLAIMS:  Heather presented claims to the board totaling $18,024.41.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the claims as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
PUBLIC:  Vicky Boyd asked for a final total on the JM Bennett Reconstruction.  Secretary Heather Terry did not have that with her and did not want to guess.  She reiterated that all of the claims for Bennett had not been paid yet.  
ADJOURNMENT: Gerald Shuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.  
The next meeting will be Monday June 26, 2017 at 12:30pm in the Tipton County Courthouse. 
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